
Town of Chatham, 2020 
January 2, 2020 
Attendance: Jason Eastman, Micah Voter,Riley Pitman, Tricia Pitman, 
Kimberley Huberand Alan Eastman 
 
Meeting called to order. 
Minutes for Decemberwere accepted as written. 
Vouchers were signed. 
Kimberly Huber from the census board informed the Selectmen of the importance 
of everyone participating in the upcoming census. She asked if the Selectmen 
would be willing to add a census badge to the town website so that more people 
would be aware of the importance of participating in the census. Micah Voter 
asked for the email containing the census badges be emailed to him and he would 
work with Dan to put it on the website. 
Jason Eastman will get an address for Kathy Cox. He will put the information into 
the 911 database. 
The generator was installed and needs to be hooked up to the propane. Jason 
Eastman will contact Suburban Propane and get that done. 
A Land Use Change Tax bill was signed and will be mailed to the Fisher’s.  
The Selectmen receive a letter of approval from the Department of Environmental 
Services approving a USDA Forest Service plan. 
An abatement of 2019 taxes was approved for the Chatham Church. 
There was an inspection report sent to the Selectmen from the State of New 
Hampshire Intra-Department Communication concerning the Dam in South 
Chatham. The report will be scanned and sent to the Selectmen so that they can 
read it and discuss it at their next meeting. 
The Selectmen will hold off on meeting with Mr. Henriksen until further notice. 
Rod Wood indicated that he had discussed his appeal to the Board of Tax and 
Land Appeal and Mr. Henriksen indicated to Mr. Wood that he may withdraw the 
appeal. 
Jason Eastman met with David Emery. They discussed adding an access door to 
the floor in the town office to access the basement. David will get back to the 
board with an estimate.  The Selectmen also discussed having David change the 
steps to the town office to having a landing prior to entering the building so that 
people can open the door more easily. 
The Selectmen chose to delay discussing a building use policy until a later 
meeting. 



 
 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
 
 


